Public Works Committee
January 3, 2017
Meeting Minutes

Members present:  Tom Strayer, Chair, Town Manager Ms. Tonya Galbraith, Public Works Commissioner Ron Crider, Town Engineer Mark Witsman and Brody Schoen.
Others present:  MS-4 Coordinator Carl Marlett, Utility Supervisor Staci Starcher, CGS Representative Lucinda Franklin and Erica Olson, minutes.
1. Approval of December 6, 2016 meeting minutes.
Motion by Mr. Witsman to approve the Public Works meeting minutes for December 6th with the correction of the date.  2nd by Ms. Tonya Galbraith.  Motion passes: 5/0.
2. IPEP Safety Grant
Public Works had applied for the grant in October 2016 and it was awarded to us last week at an 80/20 match. It is for the purchase of 2 solar-powered message boards, a 10 count box of safety glasses and 10 safety vests. Our portion is $5622.00 which would come from the 2016 LRS budget and be encumbered at the Town Council meeting next week. 
Motion by Ms. Tonya Galbraith to approve our portion $5622.00 to come from LRS from 2016.  2nd by Mr. Crider.  Motion passes: 5/0.
3. Quote for new blower & VFD
During the WWTP Energy Savings update it was discovered that one of the 60 horsepower blowers and one of the Variable Frequency Drives are causing issues and creating some problems. Staff is fairly certain that one of the VFDs is about to go out. The VFDs are 7 years old and the blower motor is 8 years old. The new equipment will also work much better with the WWTP Energy Savings System. Staff does not have all the numbers back in and is estimating high at $23,256.00, the bulk of which is for equipment.
Motion by Mr. Witsman to recommend replacement of a VFD and the 60 horse blower motor with a 75 horse recommend to the Town Council with final numbers coming at the Town Council meeting not to exceed the amount of $23,256.00.  2nd by Mr. Crider.  Motion passes: 5/0.
4. Engineer’s Report 
· Brookside Senior Living did not get the decel lane installed in time and it will have to be installed in spring. They may look for an occupancy prior to the decel lane going in. Staff has checked with Planning and Building and the Fire Department about the timing for this building to be completed in February. The main entrance is complete as is the path. The sidewalk is done almost to the right-in/right-out. Mr. Crum is comfortable in issuing a conditional C of O.
· Outlook Church is still trying to stabilize the new drive. That is why the barrels are still out. The church is trying to co-ordinate with the company putting the stone down to see how they can fix the stone and get the barrels out.
· See attached for rest of Engineer’s Report.
5. Pay Applications and Invoices 

· Maddox Invoice for WWTP Energy Savings Project

Marked up payment invoice submitted for completion of the WWTP Energy Savings Project and the approved change orders in the amount of $48,787.56. The original invoice had included 6 change orders that were not approved and there is some debate if the charges are reasonable. Staff and Whittaker will discuss with Maddox the rest of the emergency change orders and Mr. Witsman is projecting that many of them will not come back.
Motion by Mr. Witsman to pay Maddox Industrial $48,787.56.  2nd by Mr. Schoen.  Motion passes: 5/0.
· Smith Projects Inc. for Tri-County Connector

Payment application submitted for $51,461.47 for work on the Tri-County Connector. This is a shared cost project and we will get re-imbursement from Geist Harbor HOA.
Motion by Mr. Witsman to pay Smith Projects $51,461.47.  2nd by Ms. Tonya Galbraith.  Motion passes: 5/0.
· Smith Projects Inc. for Tree Clearing

Payment invoice submitted for $9,465.55 for clearing trees affecting Carroll Rd traffic and pedestrians. This work is completed and the amount will be encumbered out of the 2016 budget.

Motion by Mr. Crider to pay Smith Projects $9,465.55.  2nd by Mr. Witsman.  
Motion passes: 5/0.
6. Old Business - None 
7. New Business - None
8. Mr. Strayer asked for any public comments
· John Price, President of Cardinal Woods HOA asked for an update on the request for pedestrian crosswalks at Mallard Lane and Cardinal Drive. 96th Street is not in our jurisdiction and for us to recommend to Fishers to install a crosswalk would put liability on us. A crosswalk at Cardinal Drive is being looked into by staff and they want to see how the ones on 600 W turn out before they commit to 700 N. Mr. Witsman recommends that we take no action on the Mallard Lane crosswalk. We shouldn’t be spending out staff time on doing an assessment on a road that’s not ours.

· Mr. Price also asked about the lack of silt fencing by the Tri-County Connector. Mr. Witsman will go out and verify and have the contractor put it in.  
9. Next Meeting- February 7, 2017

10. Adjourn- 

Motion by Ms. Tonya Galbraith to adjourn.  2nd Mr. Witsman.  Motion passes: 5/0.
